
Honorable Council 

City of Newark, Ohio 

August 1, 2012         

 

The Economic Development Committee met on July 30, 2012 in 

council chambers following the Safety Committee. These members 

were present: 

 

Rhonda Loomis, Chair  Doug Marmie 

Jeff Rath     Carol Floyd, sub for Marc Guthrie 

Bill Cost Jr. 

 

 

We wish to report: 

 

 

1.  Mark Mauter, Development Director brought forth:                          

 Resolution 12-61 to allow for the transfer of ownership of 

certain motor vehicles and related property to the board of 

County Commissioners of Licking County, Ohio and/or the 

Licking County transit board for use in operation of the 

county-wide public transit system. 

 

Director Mauter: This will allow for the transfer of 

ownership of 8 new buses, from the City Transit to the 

Licking County Transit. 

Mrs. Loomis- inquired as to whether the emergency clause is 

to be included for the public peace and welfare and safety 

for riders with Licking County Transit.  

Director Mauter- stated that the Licking County Transit has 

an immediate need  for buses. 

 

 

Motion by Mr. Marmie, second by Mrs. Floyd to amend the 

resolution to add the emergency clause in the preamble. 

 

Motion by Mr. Rath, second by Mrs. Floyd to forward 

Resolution No. 12-61 to council passed by a vote of 5 yeas. 

 

 

 

 

 

Rhonda Loomis  

 


